From: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Tuesday, 24 March 2020 8:25 AM

To: Liz Gilmour < Liz.Gilmour@is.vic.edu.au>; Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>;

AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Felicity Nethercote <Felicity.Nethercote@is.vic.edu.au> **Subject:** RE: Extension sought - Teachers Award AM2019/17

Dear Ms Gilmour,

Yesterday the Commission filed two documents in relation to Tranche 3, being a <u>Background</u> <u>Paper</u> and accompanying <u>Statement</u>. See the <u>AM2019/17 – Final stage proceedings page</u> for all documents.

I note that the Statement includes an extension to the filing of reply submissions to **4pm Tuesday 7 April 2020**, and guidance on what the reply submissions must address, and how they are to be filed.

I further note that the Full Bench hearings set for Monday 6 and Tuesday 7 April 2020 have been vacated.

I hope this assists.

Thank you, Tahleah.

Tahleah Gillard
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross
President

Fair Work Commission

Tel: +61 3 8656 4657 Fax: +61 3 9655 0401 chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

The **Fair Work Commission acknowledges** that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past present and emerging.



From: Liz Gilmour < Liz.Gilmour@is.vic.edu.au>

Sent: Sunday, 22 March 2020 5:25 PM

To: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>
Cc: Felicity Nethercote < Felicity.Nethercote@is.vic.edu.au>
Subject: Extension sought - Teachers Award AM2019/17

Dear Associate

I write on behalf of the Associations of Independent Schools (AISs) with reference to the *Educational Services (Teachers) Award 2010* as part of the trance 3 review of modern awards process.

The AISs filed a submission on 3 March 2020. The Decision and further Statement of the Fair Work Commission require that submissions in reply regarding the tranche 3 awards be filed no later than

4pm 27 March 2020. As you can appreciate, the unique circumstances regarding Covid-19 have been all encompassing over the last couple of weeks.

The AISs respectfully request an extension of time to file submissions in reply to the issue raised by the IEU regarding the rates of pay for casual teachers in a long day care.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Kind regards Liz

Liz Gilmour Lead, Employment Relations

Coronavirus (COVID-19)

Find information and links to assist your school to manage and prepare for the potential impact of the Coronavirus.





"We work flexibly at Independent Schools Victoria. I'm sending this message now because this time suits me, and I encourage you to read, respond or action this email at a time that best works for you."

40 Rosslyn Street West Melbourne VIC 3003 T: +61 3 9825 7237

M·

F: +61 3 9826 6066

E: Liz.Gilmour@is.vic.edu.au

W: www.is.vic.edu.au

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

Disclaimer: Whilst every attempt has been made to ensure that material contained in this email is free from computer viruses or other defects, the attached files are provided, and may only be used, on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for use of the material transmitted. This email is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above and may contain information that is confidential and privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, please note that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify us immediately by return email or telephone 03 9825 7200 and destroy the original message. The contents of this message are provided without responsibility in law for their accuracy or otherwise and without assumption of a duty of care by Independent Schools Victoria.